
MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS AT THE MEETING OF THE 
PLANNING COMMITTEE
MONDAY 26th SEPTEMBER 2022 AT 6.30PM
PRESENT:   
Councillors:
Cllr S Sach, Cllr N Harvey, Cllr C Sach, and Cllr E Harvey
Present:
 Mrs A Wakenell – Planning Officer

PL/001/22 - APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.
All members were present. 
PL/002/22 - TO RECEIVE DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA.
Cllr C. Sach declared a non-pecuniary interest and didn’t speak regarding planning application 22/0665/FUL due to already making representation on this application with Castle Point Borough Council 

PL/003/22 - TO APPOINT A VICE CHAIRMAN TO THE COMMITTEE FOR 2022/23

Cllr S Sach nominated Cllr E Harvey as Vice Chairman and the nomination was seconded by Cllr N Harvey. There were no other nominations therefore Cllr E Harvey was appointed as Vice Chairman for 2022/23.

PL/004/22 - PUBLIC FORUM - TO RECEIVE CONTRIBUTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE COMMUNITY OF CANVEY ISLAND ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA FOR A PERIOD NOT EXCEEDING TEN MINUTES.
No members of the public were present.
PL/005/22 - TO CONFIRM AND SIGN AS A TRUE RECORD THE MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 25th APRIL 2022.
The minutes of the committee meeting held on the 25th April 2022 were signed and CONFIRMED as a true record.
PL/006/22 – TO CONSIDER AND COMMENT ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 
22/0665/FUL - GARDEN WORLD PLANTS LTD CANVEY ROAD CANVEY ISLAND ESSEX SS8 0QD- DEMOLITION OF EXISTING BUILDINGS AND CONSTRUCTION OF RESIDENTIAL CARE HOME COMPRISING OF 55NO. UNITS WITH PROPOSED CROSS-OVER BOUNDARY TREATMENT
Members discussed the planning application submitted and RESOLVED to object to the proposed development for the following reasons:
· Concerns were raised that this development had already started.

· The site appears overdeveloped

· This location was not appropriate for this type of dwelling due to it being on the out skirts of an industrial estate. 

· Apprehension was expressed that noise and air pollution fumes from the busy road could possibly permeate the care home building. 
· Concerns were raised that there was no access or crossing for disabled or mobility scooters and only an inadequate narrow footpath on the opposite side of the road. 
· The committee raised a concern that if the residents on the ground floor have mobility issues and lifts couldn’t be accessed in a flood how would they get to the second floor. 
· Members felt that this three-storey development would overshadow the existing houses in the location.
· Inadequate parking provision for staff, health care professionals and for any potential visitors.

· Concerns were raised that the applicant has confirmed on the planning application that it is unknown where the foul sewage will be disposed of. 
· The entrance and exit for large vehicles to this development by means of Canvey Road will impede traffic movement on an already busy road. 
· The method statements advise that’s there an area for cleaning the contractors’ wheels, but this can’t be found on the applications map.  
· Concerns were raised of contradictions in the method statement.
· The chairman asked the location of this development falls within Natural England’s designated RAMS site.

The meeting closed at 18.55pm
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